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.See, I am bringing you good tidings of great joy for all the people...Luke 2:10 

Dear NUMC, 

 Our relationship is about to change, yours and 

mine, as circumstances have directed this congregation to 

move (temporarily I pray) to having a part-time pastor. 

Change is not always a welcome event for most of us. We tend 

to get comfortable in our routines and are always looking for 

predictability and certainty. But any observation of our lives 

both as individuals and as communities instructs us that 

change is constant. Why is it then that we seek to hold on to things that are only passing? 

Everything about us is passing, changing, morphing from one state to another. This change, when it comes to our atten-

tion, is uncomfortable, it is challenging. Challenging us to adapt, resist or give up. But most change goes unnoticed. Our 

bodies change over the years. Our relationships with those close to us change and our lives as congregations change. In 

the United Methodist Church, pastors come and go, and members come and go. Some people are an active part of the 

community only during crises in their lives. When the crisis is over, they retreat, giving their attention to other things, and 

remain at the periphery of the community. Others find that the community with which they have grown in faith no longer 

meets their needs and move on. Some people die. This is all a natural part of the growth of a community and part of the 

life cycle  And if we focus on our primary task as the church of Jesus Christ,  engaging in òfishing for women and menó, 

and so our congregations will always be bustling centers of Christian action. In the larger scheme of things we will be 

doing our part in ushering in Godõs reign in the hearts of people everywhere, starting in our own neighborhoods. 

So as we consider my leaving and welcoming of another pastoral leader, let us look forward for the wonderful new thing 

that God is doing among us. God is always ready to do a new thing with and for us, but we must be ready for it. We will not 

be able to incorporate the new thing that God has for us unless we believe that God is with us 

and for us and will, as the notice board at one of our neighboring churches here in Manches-

ter recently declared, òprovide where he guidesó. So our task is to follow God, knowing that 

wherever God guides He will provide. 

I am confident that the pastoral leader who will be chosen to lead this congregation will be 

chosen by God through the wisdom of the Bishop and cabinet, and the first thing I would 

encourage you to do is to welcome that person with open arms as one sent by God. As I said 

when I came to Manchester four years ago, we are forever now connected in spirit and so we 

do not lose by being separated from each other but we gain other relationships and grow in 

new ways. 

As of this writing, I do not know where I will be appointed to serve, but I am looking forward 

to the new thing that God will be doing in my life and the lives of those I am called to lead. I 

am ready to share, to do, to pray, to commit, to work the best way I know how to bring Godõs 

peace into the lives of everyone I encounter. I am reminded that the founder of Methodism, 

From  the Pastorõs desk... 

ñI am the Alpha and the Omega, the first and the last, the beginning and the end. See, I am making  all things new.ó 
Revelation 22, 21-25; 21: 5 

Continued on p.2 

 When the people of Newtown suffered 
the tragic shooting of twenty children and eight 
adults, the town was thrown into an atmosphere of 
sadness. There was a need for items of comfort 
and hope. Sandy Schill, who lives in Sandy Hook 
and worships at St. Peterõs church in the neighbor-
ing town of Munroe, decided to coordinate a min-
istry of brining prayer shawls to victims and their 
families, to first responders and medical workers. 
 Sandy called each church in the area 
where she could find reference to a prayer shawl 
ministry. NUMC received one of those calls and 
responded with ten prayer shawls which were given 
to teaching staff as is seen in the thank you note 
from Sandy pictured at left. 

From Sandy HookÚThank YOU! 
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T I D I N G S  T I D I N G S  

BY PASTOR LAUREL 

Iõm really concerned about the increasingly violent nation in which we 

live. Daily I see and hear of violence on many different levels. I even 

see it in the church (I still canõt get used to that because it seems to 

me that if we claim to follow Jesus, we would at least try to be more 

like Jesus.) Violence would not be, for followers of Jesus Christ, the 

natural turn-to reaction, even to those who do violence to us. It was 

Jesus who said, òLove your enemies, do good to those who hate you, 
bless those who curse you, pray for those who abuse you.ó  Luke 6:28 

Are you kidding me? Most people ask, even those who claim to follow 

Jesus, when confronted with this teaching. Do you expect me to allow 

people to treat me with violence and not do anything about it? Well, 

actually Jesus did say you could do something about those people 

who come against you. Love, Bless, do good, and pray. Thatõs quite a 

lot, and very effective too. 

I donõt think Jesus was kidding then or now. I donõt see Jesus saying 

that we should lie down and allow people to walk all over us. Jesus 

did not do that, and he did give us alternatives to respond to those 

who come against us. 

Loving our enemies does not come easy. But I find that when I pray to 

God to quell the resistance and anger in my heart, that it is the first 

step towards loving. I may not get there right away, but eventually I 

do. I can pray to God to speak to my heart and give me understanding 

about why someone comes against me. Usually I find that God will 

take away my focus from the incident or situation and give me the 

peace that passes human understanding that allows me to get on 

with my life and not allow the situation to have power over my life. 

That requires that we stay alert, and watch and pray constantly, and 

one does not arrive at that state unless one practices loving, bless-

ing, praying and doing good over and over again. These have to be-

come habits in our lives. We should not entertain thoughts of de-

struction. 

As I consider the acts of violence that have come to our attention in 

the news recently, the shootings in Aurora Colorado, Newtown Con-

necticut, the case of Christopher Dorner in California, and just this 

day, the deaths of three family members here in Connecticut where a 

grandmother shot and killed her two grandchildren and herself, I am 

reminded that these were not random acts of violence. And even ap-

parently random acts of violence are random only in terms of victims. 

There is a story behind each act of violence. There is a build up of 

anger, of hate, of insults and offense, there is a lack of caring, there 

is an insistence on winning and getting oneõs own way. When indi-

viduals do not feel a sense of connection and community, when they 

feel isolated and oppressed and have no other alternatives to re-

spond to the build up of these destructive feelings, they attempt to 

eliminate that which they think is causing them pain or the person 

responsible for the pain. 

If those who destroy have never heard about loving enemies, doing 

good, blessing or praying, what choice to do they have but to lash 

out with whatever weapons they have available to them? 

Many ask, where is God in this situation and why did God allow these 

things to happen? The answer is that God gives to all of us the re-

sponsibility to work with God to bring peace and harmony to the 

world. Given the freedom to choose, many choose to ignore God or to 

have no relationship whatever with God. Many have never even heard 

of God. And so it is our responsibility, those of us who claim to be 

believers, to share the knowledge of God and Godõs ways with others 

who do not know. We are to care for others. 

What if there were somebody whom Adam Lanza trusted enough to 

tell them about his plans to murder others? And what if that person 

could persuade him to not carry through his plans but to wrestle with 

the feelings of destruction that he felt? And what about Christopher 

Dorner? Or Grandmother Denise? What if they had been able to 

reach out and find help, rather than responding to the promptings of 

evil that led them to destruction? 

What if we listened to the promptings of good, rather than the 

promptings of evil and destruction? 

Many of us will never reach the point where we plan a destructive act 

such as Newtown or Aurora. But that does not exempt us from the 

sin of committing acts of violence. Many of us commit violence on a 

daily or weekly basis without even realizing it, and sadly for some it 

is a way of life. We donõt think of it as evil, and we even justify our 

acts of destruction against persons we think have in some way of-

fended us, or who have actually offended us. Take for example the 

person in the workplace who is in competition for a promotion with 

others and who creates situations to make others gain a diminished 

reputation, and plots to decry others at every turn, so that he or she 

can win the promotion. That is violence. Or the person who finds out 

that another is doing things to decrease their chances of promotion 

and begins to respond in kind. That is violence. That is an eye for an 

eye and a tooth for a tooth. Or the person in the congregation who 

has a disagreement with someone else over an issue, and who goes 

among the congregation seeking support for his or her point of view, 

not by way of discussing the pros and cons of the issue, but by de-

stroying the other personõs reputation? That is violence. And it is in 

this subtle way that evil invades our lives and builds up an atmos-

phere of violence and hate that makes it easier to be violent with 

gun, knife, sword, assault weapon, explosives or poison. 

And our words, written and spoken can also be violent. Words can be 

assaultive , poisonous , explosive , accusatory  and words that hurt 

and destroy. 

We are all guilty of being violent at some level. Jesus challenges us 

however to respond to violence differently, to respond, not in like 

kind, but with love, blessing, good acts and prayer. If each of us were 

to do that, the peace that we seek would creep into our lives and 

overwhelm the whole nation as the waters cover the sea. 

John Wesley, when 

restricted from the Church of England which he tried to redirect to being 

more truly reflective of the church of Jesus Christ, said òThe world is my 

parish.ó He did not have to be restricted to a single community. As a mem-

ber of the Wesleyan movement, the world is my parish and so I set my sights 

towards my next posting, leaving you love and the peace of the risen Christ. 

But our work together is not over yet. There is much work still to be done up 

until June, so letõs go pilgrims (as I channel Bishop Ernest Lyght (retired) 

channeling John Wayne). 

    Shalom,     

    Pastor Laurel 
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ά¢w!b{L¢Lhb{έ a Bereavement Group  
for those who have recently had a loss in their lives.  
  

This group typically meets the second TUESDAY OR THURSDAY of each month to 
support members through any debilitating loss in r life, whether it be the loss of a 
loved one, a relationship, a job, etc.  
Join this supportive community as you learn to live into a new normal. 
 

Next Group Meetings: 
TUESDAY, March 5 *  7:00 PM;  TUESDAY, April  9 *  7:00 PM 

For a long time I did not think about leaving a legacy. It 

seemed arrogant to me that I should leave a legacy. What do I claim 

as my legacy? A building maybe? We did erect a building for the 

church that we started and pastored, but I didnõt build that build-

ingñwe built that building. The elders and staff worked together to 

communicate the need, the people responded with time and 

money, but the Lord built the building. Since I left, the church 

erected two additional buildings totally without me. Others may 

claim a building as their legacy, but I donõt think I can. 

Could I claim an institution, maybe that church my wife 

and I started with three other couples? How can that be my legacy 

since we couldnõt have done it without the other three couples and 

all those who stepped forward with us? It is as amazing now as it 

was then to think of the many people who committed to what they 

could not see to do what they could not do and accomplish the im-

possible. Once again I didnõt start that church; we started it. In 

fact, apart from the enabling power of the Holy Spirit and the in-

dwelling presence of Christ, there is nothing that I have done. 

I have always thought that the greatest legacy I could 

leave is to be obedient. However, Iõve also come to realize that if I 

focus my obedience in a specific way I can leave a legacy of glory. I 

learned that from reading our Lordõs prayer for the restoration of 

His glory in John 17. Consider His words when He said, òFather, 

the hour has come. Glorify your Son, that your Son may glorify you 

(Jn. 17:1).ó Significant, isnõt it, that even the Son did not seek 

glory for Himself, but to glorify the Father? Why should the Father 

glorify the Son? Because as He said, òI have brought you glory on 

earth by completing the work you gave me to do. And now, Father, 

glorify me in your presence with the glory I had with you before the 

world began (Jn. 17:4-5).ó Jesus glorified the Father by obeying 

Him, yet He did more than just obey; He focused His obedience as 

He declared when He stated, òI have revealed you to those whom 

you gave me out of the world (Jn. 17:6).ó The legacy of our Lordõs 

obedience was the men He left behind through the life He led, and 

that was a legacy of glory for Him because that obedience quali-

fied Him to have His glory restored after a lifetime of humiliation. 

This is the first part of an article by Bill Lawrence, was reprinted from 

the March edition of Faith and Money, published by the United Methodist Foundation 

of New England. You may access the remainder of the article at www.umfne.org 

 

Saturday april 20  
From 12 noon to 5 pm  

 

Free admission 

 

Dental screenings, medical screenings, 
massage therapy, energy medicine,  

financial tips.  

  

Watch the news  

PRAYER  
is like 

wireless 
access to 
Godñ

NO 
Roaming 

Fees! 



  

FELLOWSHIP TIME 
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MARCH 
  
3rd   Steve Hadge 
 

10th Barbie Turley 
 

17th  Wayne Canipe 
 

24th  Elaine Law 
 

31st  Karen Arendt 
 
 

APRIL 
 

7th  Tony Adamczyk 
 
14th  Lorrie Rowe 
 
21st  Caleb Cadman 
 
28th  Vickie Hadge 

 
We welcome anyone 
interested in serving 
as a liturgist to con-
tact Diana Custer at  

860-875-9805. 

 

Responsibilities of 
the liturgist:  lead 
responsive read-
ings, read the scrip-
ture lesson, and 
assist with com-
munion if assigned 
on the first Sunday 

of the month. 

  

 

LITURGISTS

T I D I N G S  

Responsibilities of  

Ushers/Greeters:   

Welcome members and 

visitors at the door, 

hand out bulletins, 

count attendees, collect 

the offering, and direct 

people to the altar table 

on Communion Sunday. 
 

Be available to answer 

questions of visitors, 

show them to class-

rooms for Church 

School. 
 

Ushers/Greeters 

should arrive 30 min-

utes prior to the 

start of service. 

Please be in touch 

with Roger Edinger 

860-646-8984 if you 

would like to serve. 

Responsibilities of providing Fellowship:  Bring a quart of whole 

milk for use with coffee and tea, and a healthy snack to share.   
 

North Church is a NUT FREE zone.   

 

At the end of service, set aside a plate of snack for the 

pastor on the kitchen island.  Set-up coffee to brew, hot 
water for Tea and Hot Chocolate, a pitcher of juice, 2 

containers of milk, and sugar/sugar substitute, napkins, 

and plates if needed.  Fellowship is served after the ser-

vice.  Clean-up after fellowship time (approx. 11:45 am) 

includes washing out pots and containers and returning 

them to their place in the kitchen, and wiping down 

tables in the Memorial Room.   

 

MARCH 

 

3     Collins Judd 

       Harry Arendt 

 

10   Les VanDine 

       Tim LePore 

 

17   Jan Miller 

       Judy Starkweather 

 

24   Kris Pelletier 

       Liz Twarkins 
 

31   Barbara Judd 

       Heidi Lenhardt 

 
 

 

Responsibilities of 
Counters:  Counters 
work in teams of two 
and are responsible for 
counting the offering 
on Sunday morning 
directly following the 
worship service.   
 
Any member interested 
in volunteering  for this 
task should contact Jim 
Glass, Finance Secre-

tary, at 643-9201. 

 

Individuals and groups 

are invited to please  

volunteer and sign-up in 

the Memorial Room to 
provide fellowship re-

freshments after service 

on Sunday mornings. 
 

Thank you! 
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USHERS/GREETERS 
MARCH 

3   Jack Bertrand 

      Roger Edinger 

 

10  Jessica/Jeremy Smith 
       
 

17  Dianne/Tim LePore 
 

24  Cindy Lepack 

      Becky Harris 
 

31  Roger Edinger 

      Jessica Smith 
 

APRIL 

7    Jack Bertrand 

      Roger Edinger 

 

14  Paula Adamczyk 

      Roger Edinger  

 

21  Wayne Canipe 

      Roger Edinger 

 

28  Becky Harris 

      Cindy Lepack 

 

CHURCH  

SUNDAY 

CLOSING 

 

TRUSTEE 

Members 

APRIL 
 

3   Tim LePore 

     Harry Arendt 
 

10  Les VanDine 

      Collins Judd 
 

17  Jan Miller 

      Judy Starkweather 
 

24  Kris Pelletier 

      Liz Twarkins 
 

 

 



P A G E  5  

Save Me, Most Merciful God 
 

Most merciful God 

You are my savior 
 

When Iôm slopping through another bad day 

 of tears shed 

  of thinking the worst of myself and others 

   of showing my impatience and losing my temper 

    of letting my ignorance guide my actions 

I hear Your voice 

 calling to me through the fog 

  of my earthly thoughts 

   the blabberings of my busy-ness 

    the incessant mutterings of my dayôs ineptitudes 
 

I am blind-sided by Your beckoning 

 Suddenly stilled by Your faith in me 

  Searching deeply for my faith in You 
 

It appears in the blazing glorious sunrise 

 in the purest giddy-laughs of the children 

  in the adoring eyes of my lover 

   in the song-lifted voices of the choir 

    in the flash of eveningôs thunder-lightning 
 

You stop me in my tracks 

You startle me with Your presence 

  I bow my head to listen for Your wisdom-words 

   I raise my eyes to Your star-scattered sky 

    I look straight ahead to my life changed evermore 

By Your Love, 

Your never ending Hope in me 

 Your ever present Faith 
 

How can I go slopping through my days 

 when You surround me with Your all-loving heart 

  when all I have to do is be still and listen 

   and put Your words into my every action 

    and live my life according to the wisdom 

of Your son Jesus. 
 

Most merciful God 

You are my Savior! 
 

Amen.                                                   By Kris Pelletier 

 

March 24 ìPalm/Passion Sunday with Easter Cantata  
 
 March 26 ìUpper Room Meal * 6:30 pm  
 
March 28 ìMaundy Thursday Service * 7:00 pm  
 
 March 29 ìGood Friday Service * 7:00 pm  
 
March 30 ìHoly Thursday Vigil * 4 ì7 pm 
 
 March 31ìEaster Sunday Service  

The Upper Room Meal is a time for women to 
meditate on the meaning of the passion, 
death, and resurrection of Jesus Christ.  It is a 
timely opportunity to reflect on how these 
things affect the living of our own lives.   

 

The Seder Meal has a suggested donation of  
$10 per person, and is open to all women of 
North Church and their family and friends.  

  

Reservations may be made in the Memorial 
Room on Sunday mornings following worship. 
 

Volunteers to serve the meal will also be 
needed.  Please make note of your interest in 
helping with the meal when making your  
reservation. 

All Church 

Prayer Vigil 

 

March 9  

7—10 am 

March 10 Healing 
Service at Mansfield 

UMC 4:00 pm 

 

Sign-up in the Memorial Room   
MEET THE POTTER! 

Coming SoonτSave the Date: 

Saturday, MAY 18 

As part of the United Methodist 
ά/ƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊƭŘέ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΦ  
North church will reach out to 
the community by providing a  

 
 

CAR WASH / BAKE SALE 
 

A sign-up will be available in the 
Memorial Room to help with this 

special event. 
 



  

NORTH UMC will host BLOOD DRIVES 
 

 

March 14  *  April 11, 25 
 

DONORS URGENTLY NEEDED.   CALL 1-800- GIVE LIFE   

(1-800-448-3543) to schedule an appointment. 

Volunteers are needed to monitor the building during the drives.  

Please sign-up in the Memorial Room to help out. 

 

Questions may be directed to Pastor Laurel. 
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MARCH  

 

5th  Ryan Harris  

 

6th Paula Smith  
Rob Arendt  

 

7th  Alec Haynes  

 

12th  Joan Byron 

 

15th  Caleb Cadman  

 

17th  Alanna Haynes  

 

21st  Katelyn Gagnon  
Ashley Lepack  

 

25th  Judy Galligan  

 

30th  Jan Miller  

 

31st Melissa Lepack 

 

 

MACC Shelter Date 
Sunday, March 20th 

 
Volunteer Opportunities include:  

Cooking and Serving the Sunday Meal 
 

 
Please speak with our Shelter  

Coordinator, Florence Wollaston, 
with any questions. 

860-649-9903 

Flowers are a wonderful way 

to acknowledge the Memory 

of a Loved One or to Cele-

brate a special person or  

occasion.   

Forms are available in the Memorial Room to 

make such requests.  If you have any questions 

or prefer to order by phone, please contact 

our Flower Steward, Denise McInnish at  

                                             860ð707-3178.                 
 

APRIL  

 

1st  Julie LePore 

 

5th  Kow De -Graft -Eshun  

 

8th  Sarah Cadman 
Marge Thresher  

 

14th  Elaine Hadge  

 

15th  Grace Didan  

 

18th  Judy Starkweather  

 

22nd  Paul Gilligan  

 

24th  Tony Adamczyk  

 

25th  Vickie Hadge  

 

27th  Taryn Gilligan  

 

29th  Stephen Gagnon 
Katherine Turley  

 

30th  Martina Brew  

 
Birthday Blessings to Everyone!  

*REMINDER 

Please wear name tags 

every Sunday.   
 

Anyone in need of a name tag, 

please note it on the back of your 

attendance slip on Sunday morning 

and one will be made for you. 

 The Over 50's Fellowship will meet  
on April 3 at 12noon.  Bring a  
sandwich.  Dessert and beverage will  
be provided.  We will play games.  

 

Linda Gatesτ860-647-9756 



Thank you to everyone for observing the fol-
lowing requests at all worship times.   

 

Please set cell phones to off/silent during 
worship services. 
 

Food and beverages are to remain in the Me-
morial Room.  

Please, water only allowed in the sanctuary.   

 

FELLOWSHIP OF CONCERN 

   

Carole Bookman     
Doris Ernst       Grace Didan 
James Lapenta    Mikayla Gaboury      
June Christensen     
Marian (friend of Grace Didan)   
Barbara Witham, Sylvia LaPenta  
Rev. JoAnn Post, Trudie 
Tinklepaugh, Betty Boop. 
 
 

Prayers for those suffering with-
Cancer:  
Sheila, Ann, Beth, Elliot, Betty, 
Nick, Rachael, Charlotte, Janet, 
Muriel, Miriam, Anita, Garry, 
Lena, Karin, Jane, Libby. 

North United Methodist Church,  
 
  Thank you for your in -kind gift of hats and mittens to 
Interval House .  Because of your generosity, and that of 
others like you, we are able to continue our mission of pro-
viding services to prevent and break the cycle of family 
and intimate partner abuse.  
  Founded more than 35 years ago, Interval House has 
been making a difference in the lives of women and their 
children who experience psychological and physical abuse 
at the hands of their domestic partner.  
  Last year alone, nearly 8,000 lives were touched by our 
shelter and support services and we were able to reach 
thousands of community members through education and 
awareness. 
  Thanks to support like yours, our childrenõs programs and 
legal support programs have grown tremendously.  
 

   Sincerely, Cecile Enrico, Executive Director  
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Being Good Stewards of Godõs Creation 
Collection boxes have been placed by the exits of the church so that you may 
discard any components of your bulletins and announce-

ments that you have not used or do not care to keep.   
These items will either be reused or recycled. 
Thank you for supporting this ògreenó ministry! 

SOUPER BOWL  

SUNDAY 
Thank you to everyone who  

participated. 
 

A total of 

$800 
was raised for MACC. 

 

Special thanks to Tim and  

Charlene, Elizabeth Turley, 

Wesley Hadge, and Ryan Harris 

and their families. 

More Support for MACC 
 

Planning has begun for an  
Evening of  

Music and Fellowship  

with Free Will Offerings to benefit 
MACC. 

 

Save the date  

Saturday, April 13 
(Time to be determined) 

 
 

A Note of Thanks 

Thanks to everyone who contributed to the  
Christmas Hat and Mitten Tree! 
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T I D I N G S   

{/wLt{ ƛǎ b¦a/Ωǎ ƻƴ-going fundraiser in which all are welcome and  
encouraged to participate every week! 

 

If everyone were to participate by simply purchasing store cards for their weekly  
grocery budgetτthe church would benefit greatly with NO additional cost to you. 

Not to mention other regular purchasesτgas, drug stores, restaurants, fast food, etc. 
 
 

Isnõt it easy and convenient?  Encourage friends to try it ð we need a boost 
in sales. 

Direct questions to: Anita Haynes  860-712-9991 

 

GIVE Gift Cards  and/or USE Gift Cards for routine purchases!   
100% Participation in SCRIPS is the goal!   

 

ADULT BIBLE STUDY GROUP 

Sundays—6:30 pm 
 

An ongoing Adult Bible Study group meets on 

Sunday evenings at 6:30 pm.   

 

The group is currently reading and  

discussing EXODUS. 
 

The group invites and encourages new  

members to join them at anytime! 

 

Questions may be  

directed to  

Pastor Laurel. 
 
 

Pastor Laurelñ860-432-7996 

SUNDAY FELLOWSHIP 
Individuals and/or groups are in-

vited to please volunteer to pro-

vide fellowship refreshments after 

service on Sunday mornings.   
 

 

 

Additional volunteers are needed!  

Thank you to the new volunteers who have stepped 

up to help with thus ministry? 

 

We welcome and encourage 

more members to join this minis-

try.  Sign-up in the Memorial 

Room.   
 
 

Thank you for your consideration! 

 

Clothing & Shoe Donations 
Remember that you can donate them in the Planet 

Aid Collection Bin located at the front end of the 

church driveway. 
 

Planet Aid is a nonprofit organization that collects 

donated clothing and shoes to protect the environ-

ment and support sustainable development in im-

poverished communities around the world.  

 

 

 

Planet Aid protects the environ-

ment and preserves our natural 

habitat by reducing the volume 

of textiles entering the solid 

waste stream, thereby saving on 

landfill space and reducing the 

emission of greenhouse gases.  
 

The winter months create an increased need at the shelter with 

the high cost of heating for families.  

Please keep this in mind when making your 

donation purchases, 

Thanks to all who have been  

faithfully donating!  

MACC FOOD PANTRYñcurrent shopping list :  
Cereal *  Canned meats (tuna, chicken, ham & beef stew)  
Peanut butter & Jelly  *  Pasta & sauce  * Baked Beans 

Stews * Soups  *  Rice * Crackers  
Condiments (mustard, ketchup, mayo, salad dressing etc.)   

Toilet tissue   *   Paper towel   *  Diapers   *   
Laundry detergent * Feminine products  * Toothpaste   

Tooth brushes   *  Soap   *  Dish soap  

 

 * We always need paper and plastic grocery bags, clean 
plastic bottles with tight fitting lids, freezer bags and 

egg cartons . 



 
 
 

 

 

 
 

SUNDAYS 
9:30 

Choir Warm Up 
 

10:00 am 

WORSHIP 
  with Children and  

    Youth Sunday School 
 

11:15 Fellowship  
 

  6:30pm 

   Adult Bible Study  
  

 

TIDINGS is published Bi-Monthly as follows: 
 

May/June ς Deadline is Monday, April 15, 2013 

 

July/August ς Deadline is Friday, June 14, 2013 
 

September/October ς Deadline is Thursday, August 15, 2013 

 

November/December ς Deadline is Tuesday, October 15, 2013 
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SUNDAY SERVICE SCHEDULE  
One Worship Service at 10:00 am  

How to contact the Pastor  
 

Rev. Laurel Scott may be reached in the  
following ways:  

 

By email:  joyinamysoul@gmail.com   
                        (new email address) 
 

By phone at the church office:  
860-649-3696 

 

If Pastor Laurel is not in or unavailable when you 
call, please leave a message in her voicemail 
mailbox by pressing the number 2.  

In case of emergency:  860-432-7996.   
You may also leave a message on the church 
voicemail. 
 

Pastor Laurel will check her messages  
several times daily. 

Choir Rehearsals * Wednesdays 

PrISM at 6:15 pm * Chancel at 7:00 pm 
 

New members are ALWAYS encouraged to participate.  
Soprano and Bass voices are a particular need! 

All ability ranges are welcomed, whether singers or instrumentalists. 
Please consider this ministry and speak with Chris Collins.  Thank you! 

Next Issue of TIDINGS:   

May/June 

All articles are due on 
 

Monday,  April 15 

DEADLINE 

Stock the MACC Shelter! 
  

Have you ever worried about whether or not you will be able to afford a toothbrush? Some people do not have the 
luxury of being able to run to a convenience store to pick up new basic items to stay clean and healthy. It is one 
thing to share your toothpaste with your family when you've run out of it, but it's a completely different thing when 
you simply cannot afford it and have nobody to share with. 
  

In a year, our shelter has served over 550 people and you can imagine how much soap and toothpaste that de-
mands! We could have up to 40 people using our showers per day! Right now, we want your help to ensure we can 
continue to provide these basic items for our guests: 

TRAVEL SIZE Toothpaste * TRAVEL SIZE Soap  * TRAVEL SIZE Shampoo * TRAVEL SIZE Deodorant 
TRAVEL SIZE Lotion * Toothbrushes * Washcloths * Ear plugs 

This is a great way to get involved as a group or family. You could organize a "Toothbrush Drive" at your church or 
school, or you could go shopping with the kids and talk about why you are buying so many mini-shampoos. This 
could be a great conversation starter about "basic needs" and why helping our neighbors in need to so important. 
When you have collected some of these items, you can drop off M-F from 9-5 or you can let us know when you want 
to drop off by calling 860-288-4256! 



     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P A G E  1 0  
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3rd Sunday in 

Lent 
 

10:00 Worship 

w/Sunday School 

 

11:15 Fellowship  
 
 

6:30 pm 

Adult Bible 

Study 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:00 pm 

Transitions 

 

 

 

 

 

Choir Rehearsal 

PrISM 6:15 

Chancel 7:00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

8 

9:30 am 

Lenten  

Observance 

Prayer Breakfast 
 

9 

7am ð10am 

All Church 

Prayer Vigil 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

4th Sunday in 

Lent 
 

10:00 Worship 

w/Sunday School 
 

11:15 Fellowship  
 

4:00 pm  

Healing Service - 

Mansfield UMC  

 

6:30 pm 

Adult Bible 

Study 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

7:30 Meditation 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Choir Rehearsal 

PrISM 6:15 

Chancel 7:00 

 

12 noon 

 

 

 

9:30 am 

Lenten  

Observance 

Prayer Breakfast 

 

 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

5th Sunday in 

Lent 

 

10:00 Worship 

w/Sunday School 

 

11:15 Fellowship  
 
 

6:30 pm 

Adult Bible 

Study 

 

 

 

 

 

7 pm 

Ad Council 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

7:30 Meditation 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Choir Rehearsal 

PrISM 6:15 

Chancel 7:00 

  

 

 

 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

 

Palm/Passion 

Sunday 

CANTATA 

10:00 Worship 

w/Sunday School 

 

11:15 Fellowship  
 

 

6:30 pm 

Adult Bible 

Study 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 pm 

Upper Room 

Meal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Choir Rehearsal 

PrISM 6:15 

Chancel 7:00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7pm 

Maundy Thursday 

Service 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7pm 

Good Friday 

Service 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Holy Saturday 

Vigil 

4pm ð7pm 

31       

Easter Sunday 

 

10:00 Worship 

w/Sunday School 

 

11:15 Fellowship  
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7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

2nd Sunday of 

Easter 
 

10:00 Worship 

w/Sunday School 

 

11:15 Fellowship  
 
 

6:30 pm 

Adult Bible 

Study 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

1:00pm 

Knitting Ministry 
 

 

 

 

 

 

7:00 pm 

Transitions 

 

 
 

7:30 Meditation 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Choir Rehearsal 

PrISM 6:15 

Chancel 7:00 

12 noon 

 

 

 

 

Music Program 

to Benefit 

MACC 
 

Time TBD 

Details to follow 

 

 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

3rd Sunday of 

Easter 
 

10:00 Worship 

w/Sunday School 

 

11:15 Fellowship  
 
 

6:30 pm 

Adult Bible 

Study 

 

TIDINGS 

DEADLINE 

For May/June  

Issue 
 

6 pm Finance 
 

 

7 pm 

Ad Council 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

7:30 Meditation 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Choir Rehearsal 

PrISM 6:15 

Chancel 7:00 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

12 noonñ5 pm 

COMMUNITY 

WELLNESS 

DAY 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

 

4th Sunday of 

Easter 
 

10:00 Worship 

w/Sunday School 

 

11:15 Fellowship  
 

 

6:30 pm 

Adult Bible 

Study 

 

 

 

 

 

1:00pm 

Knitting Ministry 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 Meditation 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Choir Rehearsal 

PrISM 6:15 

Chancel 7:00 

 

12 noon   

28 29 30     

5th Sunday of 

Easter 
 

10:00 Worship 

w/Sunday School 

 

11:15 Fellowship  
 
 

6:30 pm 

Adult Bible 

Study 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 Meditation 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

   



  

North United Methodist Church 

300 Parker Street 

Manchester, CT 06042 

 

Address Service Requested 

Newsletter Staff 

Laurel E. Scott 

Executive Editor 

Irene Fitzgerald 

Managing Editor, Circulation 

CHOIR WARM UP 

  9:30 am 
 

NURSERYñupon request 

  9:45 amñ11:15 am 
 

WORSHIP 

  10:00 am  Worship, 

  Youth and Childrenõs Sunday    

  School 
 

FELLOWSHIP 

  11:15 am 
 

ADULT EDUCATION 

6:30 pm - 8:00 pm 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 

Children attend the beginning of 

the service at 10 am and then 

proceed to class following the 

Childrenõs Time.  Classes dismiss 

at 11:15 am. 
 

 

COMMUNION  

SUNDAYS 

 

 

The first Sunday of each month 

is Communion Sunday, at which 

time the children will begin in 

Sunday School classes and then 

attend church with their families 

in corporate worship at the time 

for communion and will remain 

until the conclusion of service. 

For over 200 years, North 

UMC has proclaimed the 

good news of Jesus Christ 

to the people of Manches-

ter CT.   We invite you to 

join us for worship on  

Sunday mornings. 

 

A warm welcome awaits 

you! 

Phone: 860-649-3696 

E-mail: northchurch@net.net 
Web-Site: http://
numc.axelhouse.com 

 

New England Conference Web-
Site: http://www.neumc.org  

 

Worship the Lord in the splendor 

of his holiness! 
1 Corinthians 16:29 

North United Methodist  

300 Parker Street 

Manchester, CT  06042 
 

The Rev. Laurel E. Scott, Pastor 

 

 

SUNDAY  WORSHIP 
 

10:00 am 
  

 

Saturday Night ~ March 9th  
 

Set Clocks ahead One Hour 


